executive committee minutes                                                                                                                  june 21, 2006
[image: image1.jpg]0 Riverside County

orkforce Development Board





Jamil Dada   




                                                                                                                                               Kathryn Fortner
Chairman                                                        




                                                       WDB Administrator
Robin Zimpfer
                                                                                   


                                         Sandi Jesser

Assistant County Executive Officer/EDA                                                                 

               Executive Assistant

Jerry Craig











     Laura Harris

EDA Managing Director/WDB Director







                    WDB Liaison

                                   Workforce Development Center @ Riverside

                                                       1151 Spruce Street – Riverside, CA


Executive Committee Minutes

June 21, 2006
The Riverside County Workforce Development Board (WDB) Executive Committee held a general business meeting on June 21, 2006.  Chairman Jamil Dada called the meeting to order at 1:15 p.m.

Members in Attendance

John Azzaretto
Michael Bracken

Jamil Dada
Jim King
Ric Olalde

Ron Visser
Members Absent
Bob Frost
Staff

Jerry Craig
Kathryn Fortner

Felicia Miller
Laura Harris
Melissa Reid

Sandi Jesser

Guest
Vicki Nasman
Administrative Action Item 1.1: APPROVE THE 4/19/06 EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Motion:
That the Riverside County WDB Executive Committee approve the April 19, 2006 Executive Committee minutes.



Moved by John Azzaretto, seconded by Ron Visser.

Discussion:
None. 

Status:
Motion approved. 

Administrative Action Item 1.2: COUNCIL FOR YOUTH DEVELOPMENT APPOINTMENT
Motion:
That the Riverside County WDB Executive Committee approve the appointments of Sunday Burton/parent representative, Michele Gracia/private sector representative and Nancy Matzenauer/youth agency representative to the Council for Youth Development (CYD).


Moved by Ric Olalde, seconded by Ron Visser.

Discussion:
Vice Chairman Ric Olalde noted that Sunday Burton was selected by the Jurupa Youth Opportunity Center (YOC) staff and youth to represent Riverside County Youth.  Ms. Burton has several children who are either in or have completed the program.  She is very excited about becoming part of the Council and will be a great addition to the Council based on her ability to connect with community leaders and the YOC staff.

Michele Gracia works for Center for Employment Training (CET) as the Enrollment Recruiter.  She has cultivated extensive supportive services to assist the large parolee population, and she serves as a motivational speaker/panelist for the Parole and Correction Team (P.A.C.T) throughout the Inland Empire.

Nancy Matzenauer has served as the Jurupa YOC Director for the past four years successfully leading the YOC to become certified as a Continuous Quality Improvement organization.  This year the program also received the Golden Bell Award, the highest honor bestowed by the California School Boards Association for exemplary programs in education.
Status:
Motion approved. 

Administrative Action Item 1.3

CHARACTER COUNTS! DINNER & AWARDS
Goal #2: Increase Labor Supply

Goal #4: Branding
Motion:
That the Riverside County WDB Executive Committee approve $5,000 for the CHARACTER COUNTS! (CC!) Awards Dinner.



Moved by Michael Bracken, seconded by John Azzaretto.

Discussion:
Vice Chairman Olalde informed that the CYD has established a $14,000 budget to fund the CC! Awards Dinner event.  The CYD and the YOCs will be working together to offset the cost along with EDA marketing via sponsorship tables and graduated levels of sponsorships.  The CYD’s goal is to spend no more than $10,000 out of WIA funds.  



Jerry Craig commented the WDB took the lead in CC! regarding work ethics six years ago, but, since then, efforts have fallen off.  On June 28, the Riverside County and City are bringing Michael Josephson to speak on ethics.  This event will be held at the Convention Center.



Felicia Flournoy reported the CYD/WDB hosted a CC! awards luncheon last year with approximately 50 attending in recognition of youth and the mentors that help them.  With Riverside County and City sponsoring the upcoming Michael Josephson event, perhaps the Board of Supervisors and Council would attend the CC! Awards Dinner.  


Felicia informed that since the WDB brought Michael Josephson to Riverside six years ago, more Riverside County schools have adopted CC! as a way of addressing character.  The CC! Awards Dinner would be a great opportunity for the WDB and CYD to re-energize them.



Michael Bracken advised the WDB public outreach budget is set at $25,000 with no line item listed for the Workforce Development Summit/Week.  He asked how the WDB could balance both the CC! Awards Dinner and Summit.


Vice Chairman Olalde responded that costs for the CC! Awards Dinner would be offset by sponsorships.  Felicia added there is enough Workforce Investment Act (WIA) funding to cover the cost of the event if enough money isn’t raised by sponsorships.


John Azzaretto noted that at the August 16 Executive Committee meeting, it would be helpful if staff would provide marketing materials for the event such as a brochure/flyer and emphasize how CC! is making a difference.
Status:
Motion approved.   

Administrative Action Item 1.4:

WDB PUBLIC OUTREACH
Goal #4: Branding

Goal $5: Sustainability
Motion:
That the Riverside County WDB Executive Committee approve supporting the following 2006/07 activities/events, based upon a budget in the amount of $25,000:


CHARACTER COUNTS! Dinner/Awards Event



Workforce Development Summit



College of the Desert’s 2007 Economic Forecast



CHARACTER COUNTS! Coalition Members Inland Empire



State of the Inland Empire/Business Press Special Event



Youth Summit



STEP (Science Technology and Education Partnership) Conference



Riverside College and Career Fair


Moved by Ron Visser, seconded by John Azzaretto.

Discussion:
After a brief discussion, members recommended $5,000 be designated for the CC! Awards Dinner, and $10,000 be set aside for the Workforce Development Summit.
Status:
Motion approved. 

Administrative Action Item 1.5:

2005 WORKFORCE DEVELOMENT SUMMIT
Motion:
That the Workforce Development Board (WDB) Executive Committee approve partnering with the San Bernardino County Workforce Investment Board (WIB) to present a 2-part Workforce Development Summit series, both scheduled in advance, to engage economic service providers and businesses simultaneously while elevating the business community’s awareness to become involved in workforce development activities; first part would be held in San Bernardino with keynote futurist; second part held in Riverside with possible keynote speaker state Secretary of Education.   


Moved by Jim King, seconded by Michael Bracken.

Discussion:
Kathy Fortner distributed copies of a letter from the San Bernardino County WIB suggesting a joint Workforce Development Summit with Riverside County WDB.  By doing so, it would demonstrate to Department of Labor (DOL) Secretary DeRocco and state Secretary of Workforce Development Bradshaw that we are engaged in regional activities while making the Summit an even larger event.  Kathy noted both the WIB and WDB have similar strategic plans and goals: engage economic development representatives with community colleges and economic corporations, etc.    



The San Bernardino WIB is proposing to have a futurist as a presenter and derive a title for the Summit that melds the Inland Empire to look at the future.  It was also suggested to have John Husing be moderator.


Dr. Azzaretto voiced his support and suggested conducting a two-part series, with the first one occurring in San Bernardino this year and the second occurring in Riverside next year.  The first part would entail a presentation from a futurist; the second part would have a presenter dealing on how to address issues brought up by the futurist.  By endorsing the concept of a joint summit, staff would be given the opportunity to plan for both events, so they are correctly coordinated and built off one another.  It was emphasized to make clear from the start that San Bernardino and Riverside Counties are working together on this endeavor.



Chairman Dada suggested setting aside $10,000 for the Summit.  Kathy informed that the Employment Development Department is contributing $5,000.  


Mr. Bracken commented that the concept of the Workforce Development Summit was to reach out to the business community and some economic providers so they have an understanding of what is happening in workforce development.



Jerry agreed with Mr. Bracken that the Workforce Development Summit and Workforce Development Week are about elevating the business awareness of workforce development and the WDB.  He noted that both WDB and Economic Development Agency (EDA) are very focused on economic development from our county perspective. He voiced concern about partnering with San Bernardino County since they are in the process of eliminating regional partnerships, including the Inland Empire Economic Partnership.  The WDB’s original purpose for the Summit and Workforce Development Week is to raise the business community’s awareness in order to become involved in workforce development activities.



The committee decided to collaborate with San Bernardino County WIB in presenting the Summit.  Kathy will provide updates to the committee regarding the progress of the events.   

Status:
Motion approved. 

Administrative Item 1.6:

MEMBER INITIATIVES
None 
Information Item 2.1:

RIVERSIDE CULINARY ACADEMY UPDATE
Jerry reported funding for Riverside Community College’s (RCC) Access Center was approved at the April Executive Committee meeting.  Following that, the state conducted a fiscal procurement audit for EDA’s Workforce Development Division.  The state monitors raised an issue regarding the procurement of that educational Access Center, and as a result, the Access Center’s progress has stopped.  The monitors felt the Request for Proposal (RFP) had too short of a response time, was too specific/focused.  The Memorandum of Understanding between EDA Workforce Development and RCC expires June 30, but both entities are committed to extend the agreement while staff works with the state in resolving their procurement issues.  

Jerry commented that the state suggested the Access Center at RCC as a way to resolve the Culinary Academy issue.  He and Chairman Dada are working with the state and the Department of Labor to come to a decision on this matter.  

Ron Visser announced that last month, an Apprenticeship 4-1-1 event was held in Moreno Valley with 200 students in attendance and 15 different industry careers represented.  With the assistance of WDB member Bob Frost, the event was a success.

Vice Chairman Olalde informed he recently attended a panel discussion with Dr. Rotella at RCC which included architects, builders, contractors and other engineers to discuss what the college could do for the construction industry.  RCC is putting together a paper on the discussion, and Kathy will contact John Tilquist, RCC, to obtain the report. 






PUBLIC COMMENTS
None
The June 21, 2006 WDB Executive Committee meeting was adjourned at 2:15 p.m.









PAGE  
5
                                                                                                                                                                   Page


